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        Francestown Police Department 
15 New Boston Road 

  P.O. Box 5 
Francestown, New Hampshire 03043 

Activity Logs 
 

5/19/2022 – 6/5/2022 
 
 
 

 
1. On 5/19 at 1545 hours received an alarm activation in the area of South New 

Boston road. Upon arrival and speaking with the homeowner it was determined 
to be false. Cleared. 

2. On 5/22 at 1928 hours received a report of tree on electrical wires. Notification 
was made to company responsible. 

3. On 5/22 at 2127 hours received a report of a medical emergency in the area of 
Bible Hill road for a elderly male for a welfare check. State Police advised. 

4. On 5/23 at 1159 hours request to assist another agency with paperwork service 
to be issued. Responded to Dennison Pond road and 2nd New Hampshire 
Turnpike South and issued the requested paperwork. Cleared. 

5. On 5/23 at 1426 hours received a suspicious vehicle complaint on Poor Farm 
road. It was determined that the complaint was unfounded and no further 
investigation was required. Cleared. 

6. On 6/2 at 0953 hours received an alarm activation in the area of East road. Upon 
arrival it was determined to be a false alarm with owner error. Cleared. 

7. On 6/3 at 1000 hours received a complaint in the area of Woodward Hill road of 
an attempted scam through a fraudulent phone call. The investigation indicated 
that the reporting person did not give personal information and the call was 
terminated. No breach of personal information was committed. Report filed. 

8. On 6/3 at 1202 hours received a complaint from a resident in the area of Main 
street in reference to an attempted scam involving a phone call attempting to 
acquired personal medical records. No breach of information was committed. 
Report filed. 

9. On 6/4 at 1805 hours responded to the area of School street as a follow-up with 
a victim of criminal and civil domestic pending issues. The victim was forwarded 
information and advised to contact this agency for further assistance. 
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10. On 6/4 at 0800 hours received a complaint of harassment and possibly criminal 
trespass with the victim being a juvenile. The investigation is still being 
conducted at this time. 

11. On 6/5 at 1532 hours received a report of a stray animal located in the area of 
Poor Farm road. Information of the stray feline was posted on the Department’s 
Facebook page. 

12. On 6/5 at 1948 hours received a complaint for harassment involving a juvenile. 
Further investigation is being conducted. 

13.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
  
Chief Fred Douglas 


